
Church Council, 10-27-2020, on Zoom 
 
Present: Linda Wakefield, Amy Simper, Doug Muschett, Sally Brown, Ben Little, Kevin Clarke, 
Christy Reinking, Lea Dreux, Leslie Walker, Bruce Buehner, Julie Cope. 
 
Absent: Catheryn Carlson. 
 
Guests: Sarah Moening, Amy Watson, Susie Lee, Bill Kyrioglou, Annette Bolt, Nancy Spears. 
 
 
 

1) Council each gave a word of hope or inspiration. 
2) The minutes of October 1, 2020 are approved. 
3) A written report has been received from the Keystone Science School, outlining their 

request to use space at our building. 
4) Leslie has proposed a gathering of youth and families, perhaps once a month, outdoors, 

perhaps around a fire of some kind. It could be called “Campfire Church”. Council 
endorsed this idea. 

5) Sally obtained volunteers to read for the next several Sundays. 
6) Amy described the budget for 2021 and the outlines of the giving campaign. The title of 

the campaign is “Count Me In”. Let it snow, let it snow, let it snow! 
7) The pulpit is pretty well supplied through Christmas. 
8) Sarah Moening from the Bishop’s office gave the presentation on the intentional interim 

pastor, the transition team, and the call committee. It is noted that LOTM is in the 
Metro West Mountain Conference and that Jeff Carlson is our Dean. The synod office 
and Sarah will be with LOTM through our transition process and calling a new pastor. 

9) Amy will be setting up with Bishop Jim Gonia, a date for an exit interview with Pastor 
Liliana, the Executive Committee, and others who may wish to attend. 

10) Julie gave the closing prayer. 
 
 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, Linda Wakefield 


